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Dear Parents and carers


I can't believe we are nearly at the end of the autumn term 
and Christmas festivities are in full swing within school. The 
tree is up in the hall, carols are echoing around the 
classrooms and the KS1 nativity costume box is open!


We very much look forward to seeing you at the listed 
events as we celebrate this very special time of year.




Last Sunday MS Charlesworth 
accompanied some of our Year 
6 children to the Christingle 
service at St Boniface church.  
It was a wonderful start to the 
advent window and our Year 6 

singers representing the school 
were fantastic ambassadors for Bunbury Aldersey.


Next week we will be treated to our KS1 nativity performance "Hey 
Ewe". This is always a magical performance by our younger pupils 
and something I know we all really look forward to watching. 
Although we are not ticketing entry to the 3 performances we ask that you respect our request 
for only 2 adults per child per performance so that the hall is not over crowded and everyone 
can see the children perform. This will enable all to see and enjoy this very special performance.
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Diary Dates


08 Dec - Xmas Fair

11 Dec - Y4 Ancient Greek Day

12 Dec - KS1 Nativity, 1.30pm at school 

         (for parent/carers/young siblings)

13 Dec - KS1 Nativity, 1.30pm at school

              (for parent/carers only)

14 Dec - KS1 Nativity, 1.30pm at school

              (for parent/carers only)

15 Dec- Christmas Jumper Day

              Christmas Dinner

              Messy Christmas Day

19 Dec - KS2 Carol Concert, 6pm at 

              St.Boniface Church

21 Dec - Xmas Parties, during school

22 Dec - INSET Day

25 Dec - 05 Jan - XMAS HOLIDAYS

8th Jan - Return to School

30 Jan - Y5 Bikeability

31 Jan - Y5 Bikeability


FRIENDS of BUNBURY ALDERSEY


(formerly PTA)


http://www.bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk
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During the final week of term our KS2 children will participate in our KS2 Carol Concert at St 
Boniface church on Tuesday 19th December at 6pm. We expect all the children to attend the 
service as each class will be taking part and we invite 
parents, carers and grandparents to join us for our 
Christmas service.

We always take on feedback at school where 
appropriate and as a result of requests made a 
parent council we have two communal carols within 
our service. We ask that you stand to join us for 
Once in Royal Davids City ( first verse to be sung by 
choir) and our final hymn Joy to the World. Words 
will be provided within our carol concert programme 
on the night.


Today we welcomed PCSO Sharon Jones into 
school to talk to our Year 6 children about using 
social media. As a school we deal with many 
incidents involving social media and the internet, 
many of which have taken place at home out of 
school hours. 


With Christmas around the corner I am aware that 
some children may be receiving devices or 
phones. Whilst I cannot dictate at what age 
children receive such pieces of technology I would 
like to politely ask that any devices used by 
children have the highest level of filtering and 
security, are not used in bedrooms,bathrooms or 
personal spaces away from adults and are checked 
regularly for anything which may be or contain 
inappropriate content.


As a school we take internet safety extremely 
seriously and want to support and help educate 
parents with such a fast moving industry. Earlier 
this year we welcomed PC Andrew Cornall into 
school to lead a parent workshop on Keeping 
children safe online. We will be running this 
workshop again in the new year and I would 
encourage as many parents as possible to attend.

Further information will be shared regarding date 
and time shortly.


The following website provides useful parent guides to a variety of APPs/ Programmes and 
websites.

https://nationalcollege.com/guides


Headlice

We are seeing an increase in children with headlice both boys and 
girls. We will always notify when we have been informed that there 
has been a case of  headlice and we ask that you check hair 
thoroughly, check, re-treat if necessary and check. Headlice can be 
difficult to eradicate if not completely cleared during the first round 
of treatment. It is recommended that hair is checked at regular 
intervals during term time.
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Attendance

Attendance at school is important both academically and for social/emotional reasons. Whilst we 
understand that pupils will be absent from time to time due to illness; absence from school for 
other reasons should only be for exceptional circumstances. I have received an increase in the 
number of holiday absence requests for holidays. As a school we look at each request for leave 
from school on a case by case basis and absences in term time will only be permitted under 
exceptional circumstances.  Unless there are exceptional circumstances, holidays taken in term 
time will be unauthorised and maybe subject to a fine. 


Where attendance falls below 90% for any pupil, we will contact you to discuss this and put in 
any additional support if needed.  We are now working with an attendance family support 
worker, Elisha Wollaston, across the trust to support families where absence may be 
persistent or below our threshold. This is a supportive role and is focused on putting in 
support as and where needed.


Each academic year has 190 school days, this leaves 175 non-school days for family time, 
holidays, visits and non-urgent appointments. If a pupil is 
absent for just 1 day each term that equals 6 days or 39 
hours a year of lost learning.


Attendance at school enables us all to build a strong team 
and to strengthen our learning powers. Our overall 
attendance for whole school is currently 96.66% which is 
1.59% above the national figure and above other North West 
schools.


Let your Light Shine

I am always keen to hear about how our children Let their Light 
Shine out of school. Whether that be in dance, cycling or other 
sports as well as fundraising or taking part in community 
events. 


Yesterday I was delighted to hear about Noah and Cassian who 
took part in the Santa Dash in Tarporley last week - well done 
boys for taking part and Cassian for coming in first.


Mrs Badger's Weekly Awards

We have now been awarding children with different Christian values for a while based on the 
half termly focus value. We will still be working on a half termly value within school and this 

term we will be focusing on : Compassion. Now that the children have a deeper understanding 
of our Christian Values we will be asking them to help choose a child from their class each 

week. This could be in recognition for any value we have been working on in school
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We have not held our celebration assembly this morning due to Nativity rehearsals and 
preparation for tonights Xmas Fair. All awards will return next week


I wish you all a lovely restful weekend and I look forward to seeing you back in school on Monday. 


Nic Badger


Pastoral Support
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